
 

 

Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 

Public Notice 

 

INFORMATIONAL MEETING REGARDING AIR QUALITY MONITORING PROJECTS 

IN HARTFORD AND EAST HARTFORD 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT, Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) will 

hold a public information meeting on Monday August 21, 2023, concerning  air quality monitoring 

projects to be conducted in Hartford and East Hartford, beginning this summer.   Monitoring will be 

conducted using DEEP’s new Geospatial Measurement of Air Pollution, or “GMAP,” air quality 

monitoring vehicle.  The GMAP vehicle can detect and record in real-time the concentration of 16 

different air pollutants, including toxic vapors, particulate matter, and greenhouse gases.  The GMAP 

vehicle provides the benefits of a “Next Generation Compliance” enforcement tool and will allow 

DEEP to identify new or previously unknown sources of air pollution and to prioritize inspections of 

air pollution sources based on environmental risk.  With the GMAP vehicle, DEEP will conduct air 

quality monitoring throughout the state, emphasizing monitoring in environmental justice and 

historically overburdened communities.  

The meeting will consist of an informational presentation given by DEEP, followed by an 

opportunity for comments and questions by members of the public.  The meeting is open to all 

interested, especially to those who live, work, or attend school within the affected communities.  If 

you are unable to attend this meeting, DEEP will post a recording of the meeting to its website. 

Written comments are also welcome and may be submitted to: Lakisha.Stephenson@ct.gov until 

September 22, 2023.   

The meeting will be held remotely via the Zoom online platform on Monday August 21, at 5:30 pm.  

To register for the meeting, please navigate to the following link:   

https://ctdeep.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_GpzsrN5ORIuvlGTVG2H7og 

More information about the GMAP program can be found at: Geospatial Measurement of Air 

Pollution - GMAP (ct.gov). 

DEEP is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with 

the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act. Please contact us at (860) 418-5910 

or deep.accommodations@ct.govif you: have a disability and need a communication aid or service; 

have limited proficiency in English and may need information in another language; or wish to file an 

ADA or Title VI discrimination complaint. Any person needing a hearing accommodation may call 

the State of Connecticut relay number - 711.  To facilitate efforts to provide an accommodation, 

please request all accommodations as soon as possible following publication of this notice.   
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